
FALKLAND ISLANDS GOVERNMENT 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

NO 04/2022 

East Falkland 

Port Pleasant, Fitzroy (NW of Pleasant Island) 

Current Meter 

An underwater instrument marked by two yellow unlit buoys exists in the following position: 

51°48.13’S, 058°13.98’W. 

This instrument is on the seabed in approximately 16m of water and stands 0.4m in height off the 

seabed.  It is connected to 140m of sinking line, two anchor weights and a pair of floats at the 

surface.  It is intended that this instrument will be in place for three months. 

Mariners are advised to keep clear of this area. 

This Notice shall remain in force until further notice. 
 
Steuart Barlow, 
Deputy Harbour Master, 
Falkland Islands Government. 
Issued on 28/09/2022 


